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Thank you for your support during 2021, not to mention the extra concern and compassion that you have shown during the ongoing coronavirus pandemic. Romania remains in a national state of alert, with the number of Covid-19 cases continuing to be a major cause of concern. Only 35% of the population has been fully vaccinated and so masks and social distancing are still obligatory in all public places. Proof of vaccination is now required in order to enter shops, offices and restaurants, with the exception of food shops and pharmacies. Schools are currently open although the children have already had periods of online schooling this academic year. The structure of the school year has been modified to accommodate an unplanned national school holiday in October, which was imposed in an attempt to control the high rates of infection.  
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Throughout the year, we have continued to support the children and young people living in state care in Dorohoi by paying for any medication, dental work, optician appointments, glasses and other items that they have needed. During the pandemic, a large number of the children and their carers have tested positive. Whilst some have had symptoms and required hospital treatment, others have been asymptomatic. We have been able to fund medication for those who have needed it. Thankfully, everyone has recovered. Vaccinations are freely available to anyone from the age of 12 upwards and many of the young people in state care have chosen to be vaccinated.
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With the children’s mental and physical wellness in mind, we have encouraged them to be as active as possible. At Easter, we bought sports equipment for each apartment, including footballs, badminton and table tennis rackets. During the summer holiday, we covered the cost of transport for a group of 60 children from Dorohoi to go to camp in the mountains, where they had access to a synthetic football pitch and a swimming pool. They also had the opportunity to visit a salt mine and to benefit from a series of talks designed to encourage them to make wise choices for their futures.    
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Due to restrictions, we were unable to invite the children living in state care to celebrate Christmas 2020 at church or in a local restaurant. However, we did prepare treats for each of them, which we delivered to the doors of their apartments. We envisage a similar situation for Christmas 2021 and are currently making plans for that.    
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We have continued to support a number of students, including young people from both state care and local families. The young man who studied at a bilingual Christian sixth form successfully completed his studies in the summer of 2021 and has now started university, where he is studying pedagogy. We have also funded school books for children of all ages, from primary school through to higher education.
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Following a 12 month break from full rehearsals with the church orchestra, we were able to meet again from the Spring onwards. During the school summer holiday, the orchestra enjoyed visiting elderly members of the church congregation and playing for them in their gardens. We also had the opportunity to visit the synagogue in Dorohoi, where we played a short repertoire of Jewish songs and learned about local Jewish history. 
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In September, we took the orchestra on a daytrip to the mountains, where we were able to enjoy quality time together, try a variety of outdoor activities and explore the beautiful Romanian countryside. 
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We were able to travel to the UK together in August 2021, having not been home for over two years. It’s always good to be back on British soil and to catch up with family and friends. We are so grateful for all the special people in our lives. For our son, one of the highlights of the trip was building a Lego Mini Cooper with Grandad! 
Our love and thanks to you all for your incredible support!
Keep safe and well!
Helen, Costel and Costelus Cosman.
